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“Serving school communities by providing Christian learning and support” 

Dear friends - sadly, 
this will be the last 
BSCWT newsletter 

with Gelila Melaku on our staff team.  Gelila has 
been our Project Administrator since September 
2019 and is moving on to new adventures 
(please see her message below).  She has done 
a wonderful job of organising our seasonal 
projects - liaising between schools, churches 
and our own team’s schedules - to make sure 
they have been accessible to as many schools 

as possible.  Literally thousands of pupils have benefitted from 
these projects and Gelila has worked hard behind the scenes to 
make this possible. Thank you, Gelila - we wish you well. 
 

We will be looking for a new Project Administrator so, if 
you’re interested in working with us as a 
part-time paid employee, please contact us 
for more information.  On a similar note, if you 

think you might be able to help us in a voluntary 
capacity, we are also looking for more Trustees to 
help oversee BSCWT (see Mick’s article on the 
back page) and for new Associate Workers to 
help us with the opportunities we have in schools. 
 

Finally, thank you for all your support.  I hope you 
enjoy catching up with us through this newsletter. 
 

Ian Kemble, Director of Schools Work 

Thank you! NINE things we are doing with 
schools this term……… 
• Assemblies in 32 schools 

• Weekly lunch time clubs in 5 schools 

• One-to-one pupil support in 8 schools 

• At least 8 ‘Sadness to Joy’ Easter 
lessons for Year 2 pupils 

• At least 13 ‘Love Easter’ prayer space 
sessions for Year 6 pupils 

• 6 Q&A lessons in a secondary school 

• Exam Stress workshops for Year 11 & 13 

• ‘Caterpillars’ support group in a primary 
school 

• 10 ‘OT/NT Mini’ lessons in primary 
schools 

Staff news…..farewell to Gelila 

 

The time has come for me to move on.  It seems unreal to me, but I suppose there is a season for 
everything under the sun, in line with King Solomon’s thought process (see Ecclesiastes 3)!  It is not 
goodbye but farewell as I plan to remain involved with the Trust at some level.  

 

The past three and a half years have been fulfilling personally.  I have learnt a great deal about the 
work and met amazing people who love the Lord!  I worked with the most extraordinary team, who 
really care for each other and love what they do, always going the extra mile and keeping true to the core values 
of the Trust.  I have learnt a lot from them and treasure the times and laughter we shared!  

 

Friday morning prayer meetings have definitely been the highlight of the week for me.  Praying together for the 
work, with the extended family of the Trust, has been such a privilege and a blessing.  I also particularly 
appreciated the opportunity to practice my IT skills during my time with the Trust, and can say with confidence that 
it has contributed to a yearning to revisit the IT sector.  

 

I would like to extend my thanks to my colleagues, the Trustees, the Associate Workers and other volunteers for all 
their support, help and prayers over the years.  It is my hope and prayer that the work of the Trust will grow 
according to the will of God!   Where God guides, He provides (see Isaiah 58:11).  

         Gelila Melaku, Project Administrator 
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Our clubs in Schools 
This term, we are continuing to run a variety of lunchtime clubs in our local primary and secondary schools.  In our 
three primary schools clubs, we are following various themes which include “Meeting Jesus” (helping pupils to     
explore the stories of people in the Bible who met Jesus in some way), “Characters of the Old Testament” and 
(towards the end of term) “Easter”.  Sessions include icebreakers, Bible stories, games, crafts and prayers.  At our 
secondary school “Wonder Space” club, we are inviting pupils to engage with a variety of reflective activities to help 
them consider various topics including “life purpose”.  And at another secondary school, we support a Christian    
Union providing a safe, relaxed space for students to pray together and discuss the Bible. 

Some highlights for this term…... 

Recent feedback from a school staff member: 
“We love your assemblies!”  



 

 

 

Thank you! 
 

Thank you to local churches and all our 
volunteers for helping us to deliver 
these projects for schools. 
 

Gelila Melaku, Project Administrator 

…...and Projects with Primary Schools 

Pupils enjoying Christmas Wonder 

Discussing 
Christmas 

gifts 



 

 

 

PRAY:  We believe praying for our local schools, 
children and young people is really important.  Please 
contact us to: 

• Request our weekly prayer email, termly prayer 
calendar and newsletter by email or post.  Contact 
us at office@bscwt.org or 01277 249275 or visit   
www.bit.ly/BSCWTconsent 

• Start a prayer group for schools in your church or 
start/join a prayer group for a particular school.   

• Just pray — on your own or with others! 

GIVE: BSCWT depends on the continued 
generosity of people who support us financially.  If 
you’d like to support the work financially, please: 
 

• Set up a standing order or a donation via your 
online banking.  Please contact us for a Gift Aid 
Declaration form, if applicable (or download one 
from www.bscwt.org/downloads). 

 

• Contact us for a standing order mandate (or 
download one from www.bscwt.org/downloads). 

 

• Donate online at www.stewardship.org.uk/
partners/20028156 or send a cheque to our office. 

 

• For on-line banking/standing orders, please 
contact the BSCWT office for our bank account 
details. 

VOLUNTEER:  There are over 40 people who 
give their time and energy to volunteer with BSCWT: 

 

• Our Associate Workers volunteer with us in 
schools, working with children and young people. 

 

• Our Trustees oversee the running of the Trust.  

 

• Our Support Teams assist the Staff and Trustees by 
doing important tasks in areas such as prayer, 
finance, human resources, policy-writing, events, 
monitoring and publicity. 

 

• Our Church Reps help us to liaise with our local 
churches. 

 

• We are also open to applications from people 
interested in doing an internship or work experience 
with us. 

Brentwood Schools Christian Worker Trust (‘BSCWT’) is a registered charity in England & Wales No: 1172358 
Registered office: 49 Coxtie Green Road, Pilgrims Hatch, Brentwood, Essex, CM14 5PS 

If you no longer wish to 
receive communications from 

BSCWT, please contact 
us via the office  at 

office@bscwt.org to be 
removed from our 

circulations. 

The Trust continues to be grateful 
and thankful to all individuals, 
churches and charitable trusts for 
their continued generous support of BSCWT working 
with the young people in schools in the Brentwood 
area. 

 

To the end of January, regular income was £51,308 
and expenditure was £108,128 giving a deficit of 
£56,820. The deficit is covered by previous legacies 
and one-off larger donations.  We are grateful to the 
Mulberry Trust for their continued support.  

 

If you are not currently a regular donor and would like 
more information on how to become one, please do 
contact me via treasurer@bscwt.org. 

 

Please continue to pray that the current opportunities 
remain open and also for new opportunities so that 
every advantage God has given the Trust to 
communicate with the young people in the local 
schools can be taken. 

 

Claire Lim, Treasurer 

Finance Update 
from the Treasurer 
& Trustees 

How can you be involved?   
If you are a Christian with a passion for schools, 
education, children and young people, and think 
you might be interested in being involved, please 
get in touch with us at the BSCWT office.  Please 
join with us to: 

Some of the BSCWT team 

mailto:office@bscwt.org?subject=BSCWT%20prayer
https://forms.gle/VUjcfbi1QhuSNvFP6
http://www.bscwt.org/downloads
http://www.bscwt.org/downloads
https://www.stewardship.org.uk/partners/20028156
https://www.stewardship.org.uk/partners/20028156
mailto:office@bscwt.org
https://bscwt.org/vacancies

